CORPORATION OF SIR GEORGE MONOUX COLLEGE

Minutes of the Meeting of the Resources Committee held 
on 15 March 2022

	Present

	Jonathan Bush (JB) (Chair), Nazia Shah (NS), David Vasse (DV) Adenike Betiku (AB)


	In Attendance
	David Ball (DB) (Senior Director of Finance and Resources), Hussa Ali (HA) (Finance Manager), John Kirk (JK) (Interim Clerk to the Corporation).



	1
	Apologies for Absence and Quoracy

All members were present.


	2
	Declarations of Interest

None.


	3
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting: 10 December 2021

The minutes were approved as a true and accurate record.


	4
	Matters Arising from the Minutes: 10 December 2021

None 


	5
	Risk Management Report

The Risk Management Report was received, with discussion on two items. 

In regard to Item 3, JB Suggested that the risk rating of Financial Health of the College should not be so high, as the quality of both management and governance is strong. Student recruitment is inevitably less certain, resulting in a degree of volatility in income, and should be separated in terms of risk. 
DV and DB noted that financial controls such as staffing allowed the College to “cut its cloth” in response to variations in recruitment, in order to maintain financial stability.

In regard to Item 4, JB stated that failing to comply with legislation is management oversight, and not necessarily inadequate monitoring of capital expenditure. 
It was agreed that in future, the Risk Management Report would show ‘failure to comply with maintenance legislation’ as separate from ‘failure to adequately maintain the College.







	[bookmark: _Hlk98683272]6
	Management Accounts 2020-21 to Period 6: 31 October 2021

JB Noted that the accounts showed the College tracking behind the budget but remaining on track for a £4k surplus.

It was also noted that the estates team have done a very good job in keeping the College in an operational state of repair since the local floods. The patch repairs to the science bock flat roof are sufficient until the roof is replaced in the summer.

JB Asked about Project Portfolio Management Assessment, and why the tiled roof did not appear in the top ten of major works and costs which is prepared for tender? And should we have a whole estate survey?

DB Confirmed that Accelerate have brought someone in to do complete a full survey. The tile roof is not a top ten issue, though the science block roof is planned for replacement this summer.

JB Enquired if the overall capital expenditure risk is currently being assessed, other than income, payroll risks. 

DB Confirmed there is capital expenditure allocation of £250k each year, in addition to maintenance, and that capex provision is sufficient to maintain functionality over the next three years.

DV confirmed that a full property strategy is being compiled to assist in bids for government funds, such as T Level funding, and the land sale is out for tender

NS Enquired why the healthy meals policy was originally a zero cost contract but now costs us £60k?
DB Confirmed that, regrettably, no caterer will offer a zero cost on a healthy meals only menu. They require all would require control of the menu.

HA Noted that the healthy meals menu is a valuable marketing tool and should not be considered solely as a costs issue. 

DB The change to such a major issue as healthy meals does take more than one year to be universally accepted as older students recall previous options.

AB Asked about the variance in cost of boiler replacement and survey have since last accounts?

DB Confirmed that the boiler cost is now fixed, and survey figure is likely only to move downwards.

AB Asked if there were any particular area of costs that could be reduced?

DB Confirmed that 80 cost centres which investigated each month. There are options for some pay and non-pay costs to be reduced, for example not all posts need replacing in year.



	7
	Outline Estimates of Income and Expenditure 2021-22

There was considerable discussion on the report prepared by the Senior Director of Finance and Resources, which contained four scenarios according to some factors as yet unknown, such as pay awards, whether cost of living increases are capped or uncapped, and student numbers.

DB Noted that the main concern is about the level of any increase in pay. As the College is part of the SFCA pay agreement, any rise is out of our direct control.

DV noted that should the pay award exceed 1.5% there would be a delay in reaching the 70% target for pay costs. All indications are that student numbers are on track for 1759, though there is a risk, making Scenario A Version 3 the most likely outcome.

JB Noted that the concern is a lack of control over our highest possible expenditure cost. 

DV noted that we have no control of the pay award, and in the event of anything higher than 3%, we should still not allow ourselves to move beyond Scenario A Version 3. It should also be noted that the level of per learner is increasing, though the benefit is only felt when numbers increase.

AB Noted this is something over which we have no direct control and can therefore can only be managed.

DB Suggested that by the first corporation meeting in November, student numbers will be known, and we will know if we are on track, and that a three-year forecast be sent to the ESFA. This was agreed.

DV noted the reasons for needing the deficit in year 1 is that numbers are growing back. If that is not the case, and we are short of students again, so will need less resource. Staffing is based on expectations of good growth, but there will be options to make in year savings in year two.
We are not at risk by accepting A3 as there will be options to cut our cloth accordingly.

NZ: Noted there is very little head room and asked if there were option to cut costs. Are there any other options for earning from premises hire?
DB Explained that revenue generation from premises hire is very small compared to say 5 extra students.

NZ If ALP raised the possibility of additional income from the ALP, even though this report is based on 16-19 students only. 

After lengthy discussion, it was agreed that the A3 numbers are worst case scenario, with no more than 2-year deficit, and a Good financial rating would be maintained at all times.
If September student numbers are lower, there will be a firm and hard review of cost reduction.

It was noted that a historic error in MIS led to a penalty in funding the allocation. The data is now being resubmitted and the issue is expected to be resolved. It will not be known if expected income of £171k will be agreed by ESFA until the End of May, at which time the m,atter will be reviewed. This wil need to be reviews after May.  

DV Assured NS & JB that this was a performance issue and a check was missed, which is now addressed in the procedure and checking this data.

It was agreed by the Committee that the following statement be made to the Corporation in recommending the income and expenditure budget:

Reasons for decision
 
This budget allows for hiring to meet growth and student needs over coming 3 years.
Expectation is that the pay award of 1.5% will be nearer 2.5%, perhaps even 3% across the sector.
The Scenario provides governance and financial discipline for management to follow with sufficient flexibility. 
 
Agreed parameters
 
A surplus is required for 2021/22
A worst-case scenario is A3, with pay/income % not to exceed these numbers.
It is essential to show a surplus 2024/25 - even if only a nominal amount
This allows for a deficit for 2022/3 & 2023/4
Financial rating must not drop below Good
Total pay costs must not exceed equivalent of 2.5% increase on current baseline - even if underlying is above 2.5% due to a reduction in staff numbers
 
Agreed controls
 
A review in May, post MIS/funding issues, to be viewed by Committee
July is when financial projections are submitted – by which time there must have been a review and discussion of the MIS issue.
An assessment will be undertaken in September to ensure growth is in line with expectations and the ability to bring pay/income % below 70.25% as predicated in the worst case in 3rd year budget. Otherwise, costs will again need to be further managed downwards as a matter of urgency














	8
	UPDATE TO FINACIAL REGULATIONS

The update to financial regulations had been discussed and agreed at the previous meeting. This paper by the Senior Director of Finance and Resources was formally received.






	9
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 

Tuesday 21 June 2022 (8.30am)


	10
	Any Other Competent Business

None.






	
